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        Dear Senate Committee on Energy and Environment, I am a retired construction 

worker and Mental Health Social Worker (LCSW).   I have been paying attention to 

climate news since the early 90s, and I'm not happy.  It has become clear to 

everyone but the most rigid believers in Trump and the oil industry that the climate is 

changing in disastrous ways: Unpresidented heat waves, chronic drought and 

wildfires here in Oregon. Storms in other areas and odd new patterns of the jet 

streams are waking people up everywhere. 

A small but important step that you could take to help the situation would be to pass 

SB 803 which would mandate a less polluting kind of diesel. Please pass it and work 

to find other measures that would help the climate. 

This bill will hurt no one.   

Similarly stopping the trapping of beavers will hurt no one while conserving water and 

increase biodiversity and slow the spread of fires, while supporting natural carbon 

capture. 

Thank you for your attention.    

Yours, Dave King                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           


